
CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED | MONDAY JANUARY 1 
In observation of New Years, the office will be closed tomorrow. 
 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING | FEBRUARY 14 | 7:30PM  
The Annual Congregational Meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 14 at 7:30 PM. All 
Chairmen of various organizations (or anyone who usually gives a report for the Annual Report 
Book) need to submit their reports to the church office by January 14th.  
 

2023 GIVING REMINDER 
All 2023 year end tax deductible gifts (online donations and cash or check donations) must be 
received in the office or postmarked by TODAY.  
 

ALL CHURCH POTLUCK | SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 3 | 6PM 
Save the date for the next All Church Potluck! Registration will open in January.  
  

EASTER CHOIR | SATURDAY, JANUARY 13| 9:30AM 
Rehearsals begin soon for this year’s Easter Choir! We’ll meet from 9:30AM to noon on Saturday, 
January 13, and continue most Thursdays at 7:30PM thereafter. The program will be presented 
Sunday evening, March 24 and will feature music that is easy to learn. All are welcome, even if you 
don’t know how to read music or have never sung in a choir before! Contact Pastor Michael for 
more information. 
 

WOMEN’S MINISTRY 
SAVE THE DATE 
Snowflake Cafe will be open on February 10, 2024 from 8:30AM to 12:30PM. Mark your calendar 
now for the first snowfall of encouragement just for you! Stay tuned for updates on this flurry of fun! 
 

STUDENT MINISTRY 
MIDDLE AND HIGH SCHOOL WEDNESDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY | 7PM  
Students are welcome to join us every week for Bible Study on the Student Floor. We will resume 
our study of Proverbs this week! 
 

WINTER WEEKEND 2024 | JANUARY 26-27  
Winter Weekend 2024 is coming up soon! Students currently in grades 6—12 are invited to join us 
for an awesome weekend. You can find more info and registration on Church Center.  
 

 

 

AUC CONNECT 
THE WEEK OF DECEMBER 31, 2023  

MISSIONARIES OF THE WEEK 

We are recognizing the ministry and impact of Judy Edinger.  Judy was the Missionary 
Communication Coordinator for AUC and tirelessly wrote the weekly Missionary of the Week for the 
AUC Connect for years.  She was in constant contact with our missionaries. 
 

Judy worked for BCM International as an administrative assistant to the Director of European 
Ministries, Bob Evans, and then became the Production Manager. Subsequently, Judy worked for 
Handi*Vangelism Ministries International, starting REST Ministries with Linda Ingham, helping 
abused, addicted, and trafficked people to find the Lord and biblical restoration. Judy traveled 
around the world teaching at churches and other ministries. She volunteered her time in various 
groups at AUC, including Explorer Girls, was a coordinator for GriefShare. In 2023, she was led by 
the Lord to start a new online ministry called CHANGE Ministries. 
 

Judy consistently displayed the joy of the Lord and was a great encourager, she will be greatly 
missed. 
 

Be in prayer for Al and the family during the difficult time.  Also please pray for a new Missionary 
Communications Coordinator to be identified.   

 

To learn more about the 50+ missionaries we support, check out our Missionary Wall 
located in the hallway between the Sanctuary and the Gym.  

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Please take a moment to ‘Check In’ to the morning worship service and Bible 
School either through the Church Center App or at the Welcome Center. You can 
also submit donations to the church through the Church Center App. If you need 

help visit the Welcome Center in the Foyer. 

MEN’S MINISTRY 
TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY | 6:30-7:30AM | CHAPEL 
Our teacher for this week is Bill Davis. Coffee is provided. 
 

MAN UP | SATURDAYS | 9-11AM | CHAPEL 
We meet Saturday morning to discuss various subjects relating to sermons, book studies, videos, etc.  
 

MINISTRY HIGHLIGHT 
NURSERY 
When reading about Jesus’ ministry on earth, we see the importance that Jesus places on children 
(Matthew 19:14). AUC Kid’s strives to partner with families and demonstrate Jesus’ love in an active 
way, starting at a young age in the nursery. You can show Christ’s love with the little ones by holding 
them, reading to them, and even throwing a ball to them. 
 

Please come spend one hour a month or quarter (4x a year) with them. We also ask that if you are a 
parent who has a child in the nursery, that you please consider serving at least once a quarter, if you 
are not already doing so. 
 

Please continue praying for these children, their families, and all the individuals who are currently 
investing in these children’s lives on a regular basis! If you’d like to serve in the nursery this spring, 
please contact Brittni Nelson (brittnijnelson@gmail.com) or Christy Bickford 
(christy.bickford@auc.org).   
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